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MILLETT INTRO’S RED CROSS DISASTER ASSISTANCE BILL

HB 77 Would Allow State Employees to Assist Agency in Times of Need
Tuesday, January 20, 2009, Juneau, Alaska – Alaska’s state employees will be able to serve on the front lines the next time a disaster strikes our state.

Representative Charisse Millett, R-Anchorage, is sponsoring House Bill (HB) 77, the Red Cross Disaster Assistance Bill. It allows state employees to take unpaid leave and serve as a disaster relief volunteer with the Red Cross of Alaska.

“Alaska is one of only three states in the nation that does not have this type of legislation in place,” Millett said. “Our state employees can be an invaluable resource to the Red Cross and other Alaskans if a flood, earthquake, wildfire or other type of natural disaster strikes Alaska.”
“This is an amazing partnership opportunity for state employees and the American Red Cross here in Alaska,” Red Cross of Alaska Executive Director Michelle Houlihan said. “These volunteer opportunities will not only allow us to be more prepared but also allow us to be self-sustaining during times of large scale disaster. The free training that is provided to all American Red Cross volunteers will hopefully provide critical supplemental training to those state employees who join us in helping better prepare and respond to Alaska's need in times of disaster.”
   

HB 77 has been referred to the House State Affairs and the House Finance Committees.
# # #

To find HB 77 on the web, log on to http://housemajority.org/millett/index.php?p=bills.
